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Dear Parents, Staff, and Students, 

I trust this newsletter finds you well and blessed in the love of our Lord. 

As we navigate through the academic year, I am excited to share 

some significant developments at our College. 

 
Executive Review by Associated Christian Schools: 

Associated Christian Schools (ACS) led by Lynne Doneley recently conducted an  

Executive Review of our College leadership team. The insightful recommendations 

provided in the forthcoming report will be presented to the Board in the next few 

weeks. I extend my heartfelt gratitude to all our staff who actively participated in this 

review and provided constructive feedback to enhance the skills of our leadership 

team. Your dedication to the betterment of our school and quality Christian  

education is truly commendable and this was expressed again and again by the  

External Reviewers. I am particularly proud of the many affirmations received about 

our leadership team as well as the staff interviewed during this process.  

 
Progress on the Basketball Court: 

In other news, I am delighted to announce that the finalisation of grants for our  

much-anticipated Basketball Court is expected by the end of this month. The tender 

process is scheduled to commence soon after in March. This exciting development 

aligns with our commitment to providing top-notch facilities that enhance the overall 

experience of our students. 

 
Ministerial Infrastructure Designation (MID) Consultation: 

We are actively engaging in the consultation process for our Ministerial Infrastructure 

Designation (MID). Information regarding our master plan is available on our website: 

https://www.acc.qld.edu.au/news/master-plan/ACC 

Your input and support in shaping the future infrastructure of our school is invaluable 

and will enhance quality Christian education on this site in the decades to come. 

 
Reminder on Student Behaviour: 

ACC has always been known for its peaceful learning environments, both in the  

playground and in the classroom. I would like to remind parents to engage in  

conversations with their children about the challenges they may be facing with their  
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FROM OUR PRINCIPAL 

friends, especially during break times. Let us encourage them to regulate their  

behaviour and seek alternative solutions instead of speaking harshly to one another. 

While I understand the humid weather is not helping, I will be addressing this issue with 

our students in the coming days. Let us all remember one of our memory verses  

relevant to this current issue as we start these conversations: " A soft answer turns away 

wrath, but a harsh word stirs up anger." Proverbs 15:1 (ESV) 

 
Car Park 

If you ride to school or are a parent of student who rides to school, thank you for  

reminding students to dismount their bicycle when riding through the College. It’s  

important because a child ran into a reversing car yesterday in the Yolanda Drive new 

car park. As a short term measure we will be watching this car park before and after 

school. I have also contacted Annandale State School’s principal about the incident in 

order to reinforce bicycle safety. 

 
May God's grace and peace be with you all. 

 
Blessings, 

Andrew Jones 
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We are now at the beginning of week 5 and I have loved walking around the 

classes and seeing what our students are learning. Something that is highly  

valued at our college is having student work displayed in our classrooms. This 

allows for our students to feel proud of their efforts and refer back to their work 

to support their learning.  

Primary Swimming Carnival 

On Monday 12th February, we had our Inter-House Swimming Carnival. The House Captains did 

a great job in leading team spirit with all the War Cries and it was great to see everyone trying 

their best in the pool.  

Age Champions will be presented at our Whole School Assembly in Week 6 on Friday 1st March. 

Parents will be notified if their child will be receiving an award at this assembly.  

Mr Vale is finalising the Inter-School Swimming participants and he has organised for some 

training for these students prior to the competition.  

School Hats 

Please remember to label your child’s hat clearly with their name to assist in returning lost hats 

to their owner. There is a tag in the crown to write a name, or alternatively you can write on the 

inside crown of the formal hat using a white permanent marker. The primary teachers and both 

offices have a white permanent marker to assist in this. Please do not write on the brim of the 

hat.  

Parent-Teacher Interviews 

Emails about how to organise a Parent-Teacher Interview were sent out this week. You will 

have until Tuesday February 20th to complete these so that teachers can prepare for the 

interviews in the following week. If you are unable to attend a scheduled interview, please 

contact the classroom teacher so that an alternative arrangement can be made. 

Year 1 to 6 

The interviews for students in Years 1 to 6 will be located in the Hall. They will go for 10 minutes 

over 2 days: Tuesday 27th February and Thursday 29th February from 3:20-5:30pm. Use the link 

below to book an interview. 

Prep 

The Prep interviews will take place in the Prep classrooms. These meetings will go for 15 minutes 

over 3 days: Tuesday 27th February, Wednesday 28th and Thursday 29th February from 3:15-

5:30pm. The Prep teachers will contact you on how to book these interviews. 
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What a start to the year! It’s hard to believe that we are already  

approaching the middle of the term. Walking around classrooms, it is 

great to see our students really settling into their learning and the routines 

of the school. Despite the warm conditions, our Interhouse Swimming Carnival was a 

great time for our students to get into the spirit of some healthy competition in the pool, 

ably led by our House Captains and Year 12 leaders. A big thank you to Mr Robertson 

and team for once again organising a successful event. Age champions and other 

awards will be presented at the whole school Wycliffe Assembly 8.30am 1st March in  

Pioneer Hall. Parents are welcome to attend. This week continues to be a busy schedule 

with Aquatic Practices & Chemistry excursions, Study Skills seminars with Elevate  

Education (Years 7,10,11 & 12), Creation Ministries guest speaker and our Senior MAD 

night.   

Assessment Policy 

It’s that time when it may be prudent to give some important reminders about rules and 

processes around assessment. Many students will find that they have a number of  

assessments due in the upcoming weeks. So, it’s a good time for students and  

parents to familiarise themselves with our Junior Secondary (Years 7-10) and  

Senior Secondary Assessment Policies (Year 11 & 12) which can be found on the Col-

lege’s Webpage by clicking on the “Education” tab at the top and selecting 

“Assessment” from the drop down list. Students and parents should take particular note 

of the rules and processes around ‘illness and misadventure’ and submission of late as-

sessments. A summary of this is also contained on Page 9 of the Student Diary.   

Be Careful Planning Holidays 

Did you know that for senior assessment the Queensland Curriculum & Assessment  

Authority (QCAA) has very clear rules for senior studies regarding missing assessment 

due to family holidays etc. Their regulations state: 

“In Years 11 & 12 students are NOT eligible for extensions to due dates if there is a known 

reason for an absence that is a matter of the student’s or parent’s/carer’s own  

choosing (e.g. family holidays), and the student will be absent on the day the  

assessment is due.” This particularly affects senior exams, where we are simply not  

allowed under the QCAA’s academic integrity rules to reschedule exams for individual  
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students because of holidays taken during term time.   

Year 7 & 11 Camp Rescheduled to June 

Thanks to the persistence and efforts of Mr Pye, the Year 7 & 11 camp is now  

rescheduled to 5th – 7th June at Mungalli Falls. I really look forward to this camp as it 

gives me a chance to get to know our newest students in Secondary and learn their 

names! As it’s a bit later than normal, I will need to find other ways to pop in and get 

to know them.   

Musical Helpers 

Rehearsals for our production of The Sound of Music (Youth) are well and truly  

underway. Elsewhere in this newsletter and on our social media, is information on how 

you can be involved. If you can spare some time to assist on Monday afternoons we 

would love to hear from you. Mrs Clarke, Mrs Schneider & Mrs Paula Robertson would 

sure appreciate a team of sewers to help with costumes - you don’t need to be  

expert level! And Mrs Lane would love to have some extra creative hands in bringing the 

props and set to life. Events such as this can be a great chance to develop  

community and connections, so please consider getting involved if you can.   

Free Online Event- “Breaking Point; Unpacking the Crisis in Youth Mental Health 

Last week, parents were sent an email with details on how to register for this important 

event.  It is also advertised in this newsletter and on our social media.  I would really  

encourage all families to get on board with this.  When you register you also get  

access to a BONUS webinar, 'Riding the Waves' – an on demand webinar for kids & 

teens aged 8-18 which includes tips for taming anxiety.  You can view this webinar on 

your watch page anytime up until Tuesday 12th March, 2024. 

This isn't just a workshop; it's a call to action. Join the conversation and be part of a  

dynamic, interactive experience where we collaborate to reshape the future of your 

children's mental health. Hear real stories, explore innovative solutions, and discover 

practical strategies to empower your kids. 

 

Mal Schneider 

Deputy Principal - Secondary 
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We have 586 members signed up 

to our  ACC Community 

Facebook page.  

Join in on the conversations, 

questions and comments which 

are helping to build our 

community.   

Request today to join the 

ACC Community. 
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 KEY DATES 2024 

 Date  Event 

Thursday, 22 February Creation Ministries Guest Speaker at Assembly 

Thursday, 22 February Senior MAD Night 

Monday, 26 February TCEA Meeting 

Monday, 26 February Primary Incursion (Performing Arts Program) 

Wednesday, 28 February Interschool Chess Round 1 

Friday, 1 March  Rugby Union Gala Day 

Friday, 1 March Wycliffe Whole School Assembly 

Tuesday, 5 March Primary ‘B’ Schools Swimming Carnival 

Wednesday, 6 March Free Dress Day (Compassion) 

Friday, 8 March Secondary Interschool Swimming Carnival 

Monday, 11 March PnF Meeting 

Friday, 15 March L1 Assembly 

13—25 March NAPLAN 

18—22 March Senior Mini Exam Block 

Thursday, 21 March Harmony Day 

Friday, 22 March D1 Assembly 

Saturday, 23 March PnF & SRC Trivia Night 

24—27 March Gold Dukes Hinchinbrook Island Trip 


